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DATA REQUEST NO. 11: 

Provide any citations from 2022 to the present for any regulated company general rate cases you 
identify where insurance deductibles were normalized and over what period of time in reference 
to your testimony at BS-1CT, 7 that “… Commission rules state that extraordinary items should 
be eliminated or normalized.” 

RESPONSE:

Staff has identified no rate case order issued between 2022 and the present, but it has not 
performed any searches for such orders. Staff is aware of no litigated solid waste general rate 
cases over that period, which means that all such cases were addressed at an open meeting where 
the Commission approved results-only settlements between staff, the company, and any 
intervenors. 


